
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
BEFORE THE SOUTHERN REGION HEARING BOARD 

OF THE SAN JOAQUIN VALLEY AIR POLLUTION CONTROL DISTRICT 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held on Wednesday, September 8, 2021, at 10:00 AM 
or as soon thereafter, as may be heard.  Given the international COVID-19 pandemic, and consistent with the 
California Department of Public Health’s recommendations and Governor Newsom’s Executive Order N-29-20, 
the meeting will be held via phone and video teleconference with NO PHYSICAL LOCATION FOR PUBLIC 
ATTENDANCE. 
 
Members of the public wishing to participate should contact the Deputy Clerk to the Boards at (559) 230-6000 
to obtain the log in information and correlating passcode. 
 
Said Hearing will be on the proposed petition(s) from the following: 
 

Company Name Docket No. Rules Reason for Requested Relief 
 

California Dairies, Inc.  
2000 N. Plaza Drive 
Visalia, CA 93291 
 

 

S-21-22i 
 

2070 
2201 
2520 
 

 

Interim variance, to be followed by a regular 
variance, to allow the continued processing 
of milk while operating all three boilers 
concurrently.  This is a violation of permit 
conditions and will emit excess NOx, SOx, 
PM10, CO emissions. 
 

 
Said petition(s) will be on file at least 10 days before the hearing.  All interested persons may view said 
documents by contacting the Compliance Department of the Southern Region Office.  Any person wishing to 
submit any data, views, comments, or suggestions concerning the proposed variance petitions for consideration, 
may do so by submitting the information to the Southern Region Office prior to the hearing. 
 
For additional information, contact the District’s Southern Region Office at (661) 392-5500. 
 
Michelle Franco 
Deputy Clerk to the Boards 
San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control District 
Dated:  August 26, 2021 
 
 


